Association of Public and Land-grant Universities
Academic Programs Committee on Organization & Policy (ACOP)

Winter Meeting, February 26, 2014
Washington, DC 
The following members, staff, and liaisons were present: Cameron Faustman, University of Connecticut; Wendy Fink, Food, Agriculture & Natural Resources Programs, APLU; Dale Gallenberg, University of Wisconsin-River Falls (NARRU Representative); Bryan Garton, University of Missouri (secretary); Laurie Kramer, University of Illinois; Richard Ludescher, Rutgers University; Linda Martin, Ohio State University; John Stier, University of Tennessee; Susan Sumner, Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University; Anne Veeger, University of Rhode Island; Ted Whitwell, Clemson University

Anne Veeger, chair, called the meeting to order and asked for additional agenda items.

Sumner moved, seconded by Whitwell, approval of the ACOP November 9, 2013 minutes. Motion approved.

Policy Board of Directors Report, Linda Martin
· There was not much new information to report.  The minutes from the upcoming meeting in Puerto Rico will be posted on the website.
Budget and Advocacy Committee Report, John Stier
Committee works with BAA sections and Cornerstone Government Affairs to recommend congressional appropriations requests. Committee meets regularly by conference call.  On a recent conference call (2/18/14), the committee affirmed keeping the 7 core priority areas.  The water-working group is developing a white paper that would fit under the NIFA climate fund area.   
Committee on Legislation and Policy Report, Susan Sumner, Wendy Fink
The new Farm Bill was recently passed. Wendy discussed the new 1:1 matching requirement for non land grant groups requesting funding.   
NARRU Report, Dale Gallenberg
At the winter 2014 meeting, the NARRU group spoke with USDA representatives to talk about their funding line and the possibility of a new definition for non land grant.  The fall meeting will be at the University of Tennessee- Martin.

Lead 21, Laurie Kramer
The most recent class of approximately 90 students graduated.  The debt to APLU will be paid in full by July 2014. 
APS Programs, Wendy Fink

Greg Smith, NIFA National Program Leader for secondary and postsecondary education in the food and agricultural sciences.  The group discussed an appropriate gift for the occasion.
ACOP drafted changes to the rules of operations.  APS needs to vote on the changes.  Copies will be provided to the group on 2/27/14.  A vote to approve the proposed changes will be taken at the winter or November meeting.
2014 APS Summit, Wendy Fink
Summit will be hosted by Montana State University June 22 – 24, 2014.  The summit has sessions on documenting the scholarship of teaching, evaluating teaching effectiveness, mentoring, and grantsmanship.
Future Winter Meetings, Wendy Fink

Over the past several years the average attendance has been 40.  The question was posed if we should continue conducting a Winter Meeting. Don Marshall moved to change the location of the APS winter meeting to the APLU Offices with a block of lodging rooms reserved at a nearby hotel, seconded by Joe Broder. Motion approved. 

APS Survey Results and actions, Wendy Fink

New Business, Anne Veeger
Visionary Committee, Linda Martin 
Background – get value from the meeting

Share common challenges 

Plan professional development for the group

White paper developed, Nancy has document

New
Forum to post issues for comments

Person to come for a vision meeting gets a collective approach 

 Comments:  in relationship to others, we have our act together
Vision Session 

Propose a budget not to exceed $10,000.

Motion – Proposal to have consultant talk to APS.

Retention/Allocation of Funds, John Stier

TN - tying funding to graduation and allocation, Rutgers, OSU - raised ACT score, VT, URI, 

Missouri - based on incentives
Rules of Operation, Wendy Fink

Need to carry through, must vote at November meeting

Winter meeting – hold at APLU building, estimate $250 for meeting

Meeting adjourned.
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